
ST-Sex, Work & International Capital

Sociology and Anthropology 460

Section: D100

Term: 2007 Spring

Instructor: Dr. W. Chan

Email: wchane@sfu.ca

Office: AQ 5071

Discussion Topics: This course examines the problem of social exclusion in relation to the 
practice of crime control. Increasingly we are witnessing the criminalization of everyday 
life as a means of responding to various social problems. The implications of such practices 
have significant consequences for groups and individuals affected by exclusionary practices 
and policies. The main themes of the course will be to examine how and where social exclusion 
occurs, who are the excluded, and how processes of criminalization contribute to social 
exclusion. Underlying these themes is an exploration of the way in which democratic societies 
like Canada can justify exclusionary practices and what, if any, strategies can be developed 
to counter these tendencies and create a more inclusive society.

Grading: Paper (Guided Analysis)  35%

Presentation   20%

Final Take Home Exam  30%

Participation   15%

All the assignments in this course must be completed for a final grade to be assigned.  The 
Department of Sociology and Anthropology follows SFU policy in relation to grading practices, 
grade appeals (Policy T 20.01) and academic dishonesty and misconduct procedures (Policy T 
10.03).  It is the responsibility of students to in form themselves of the content of these 
policies (available on the SFU website under Administration, SFU Polices & Procedures).î

Required Texts: Reiman, Jeffrey (2007). The Rich Get Richer and the Poor Get Prison: 
Ideology, Class and Criminal Justice. Boston: Bacon and Allyn.

Hermer, Joe and Janet Mosher (2002). Disorderly People: Law and the Politics of Exclusion in 
Ontar

Recommended Texts: None

Materials/Supplies: None

Prerequisite/Corequisite: Minimum of 90 credit hours or consent of instructor.  Recommended: 
at least two upper division courses in sociology and/or anthropology.



ST-Sex, Work & International Capital

Notes: All students are expected to read and understand SFU’s policies with regard to 
academic dishonesty (T 10.02 and T 10.03).  These policies are available at the following web 
addresses: http://www.sfu.ca/policies/teaching/t10-02.htm and 
http://www.sfu.ca/policies/teaching/t10-03.htm

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


